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Serving the People of Rutland, Oakham and Hubbardston�

December 15, 2019�

258 Main St. Rutland, Massachusetts   � W������: stpatricksrutland.org�

St. Patrick Parish�

P����� C	
�	�:  9 P��������	�� R�.  �

508�886�4984      FAX 508�886�2897�

Rev. James Boland, Pastor�

R	���	
-	: 508�886�4309    290 Main St. Rutland�

E�M��1: FrJim@stpatricksrutland.org�

Deacon Pierre Gemme: �

E�M��1: pgemme@stpatricksrutland.org�

Deacon Brian Stidsen: E�M��1: bstidsen@aol.com�

�

�

Denise A. Skrocki, Office Manager�

Office Hours: 9:00 �2:00  Monday�Thursday Closed Friday�

E�M��1: das@stpatricksrutland.org�

                Directors of Religious Education:�

Christine Mulry, Grades 1�5  508�886�2010  �

E�M��1: Chris@stpatricksrutland.org�

Jean Urbanowski, Grades 6�11  508�886�2010  �

E�M��1: Jean@stpatricksrutland.org�

�

�

Diocese of Worcester �

Office of Healing & Prevention �

Victim Services Coordinator�

Judith Audette, LICSW 508�726�2880 �

49 Elm Street Worcester, MA 01609�

EUCHARISTIC CELEBRATION�

�

Saturday (Vigil)� 5:00 p.m.�

Sunday         � 8:00 a.m.  �

                                        10:30 a.m.�

                                          5:00 p.m. �

W		M��N M����

Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday at 8:00 �.�.�

B�O����:  Parents are asked to call the Parish Office 

to arrange for instructions and Baptismal date.�

M������	:  Couples planning marriage should �

contact the Pastor at least one year in advance. �

Participation in a Marriage Preparation Program is �

expected.�

�

R	-�
-�1�����
:  Saturday at 4:00 p.m. or anytime                                    

by appointment.�

H��	 P H��O���1 V��������
:  Please notify us if 

you know of someone who would like to receive                        

Holy Communion, the Sacrament of the Sick, and/or 

a visit.�

N	Q P�������
	��:  Welcome! We hope that you 

will become an active part of our parish family. Please 

introduce yourselves after Mass or stop by the  Parish 

Center to register.�

�

P����� R��	�
� L
��:  Call with your requests.�

    508� 886�2206   Paula Stidsen or PaulaStidsen@gmail.com�

    508� 886�4724   Jackie O’Brien�

PROTECTING OUR YOUTH AND CHILDREN�

If you or someone you know has been sexually abused by a 

priest, religious or lay person working for the Church, and 

you want to share feelings of hurt or betrayal, call Judith 

Audette, Victim Services Coordinator, Office of Healing 

and Prevention, 508�929�4363 (direct, confidential line).�

Handicap accessibility by the elevator entrance on the left driveway side of the Church building.�

TABERNACLE LAMP�

�

Thomas D. “Tom” Lawless�

Rosalie Lawless Borbone�

Requested by loving Family�

�

December 15  � December 21 2019�



S�. P����	
’� P����
� R������, MA�

Papal Tweet�

Prayer is the door of faith; �

prayer is medicine for the heart.

       W����� S�	�
��� �

Families requesting a Mass are asked to  

bring up the gifts at the offertory. Please stop in the 

sacristy to let us know you are at Mass. 

�� P����� �� 	�
���  �

�

Note:  In the event of a school delay or cancellation 

due to inclement weather,  

Mass will not be celebrated that day. 

Saturday, December 14:  �

5:00 p.m.  Kenneth J . Sweeney, Sr ., 3rd Anniversary�

� Requested by the Family�

    �

Sunday,  December 15: �

8:00 a.m.     *  Our Students receiving the Sacrament 

� �   of Confirmation today�

�

10:30 a.m.  Thomas D. (Tom) Lawless and�

�          Rosalie Lawless Borbone�

� �      Requested by their loving Family�

�

5:00 p.m.    All the Souls in Purgatory�

� �

Monday, December 16: �

8:00 a.m.  All the Souls in Purgatory�

�

Tuesday,  December 17:  � �

8:00 a.m.  * Parishioners of St. Patr ick’s�

    �

Wednesday,  December 18:  � �

8:00 a.m.  John Galli, Rose & Matt Dolan�

       Requested by loving wife and daughter, Mary Galli�

�

Saturday, December 21:  �

5:00 p.m.  Leon & Irene Lamarche�

� Requested by the Bailey Family�

    �

Sunday,  December 22: �

8:00 a.m.  �

10:30 a.m.  � � �

5:00 p.m.  NO 5pm Mass Tonight�

December 8, 2019 Weekly Collection�

�

    Higher Utility and Energy Costs    $       60.00�

    Christmas Flowers� �      $     336.00�

    Immaculate Conception ��      $     825.00�

    Electronic Giving�� �      $   1,524.00�

    Weekly Offering�                       �     $  3,373.00 �

  Th��� y�	 f�� y��� 
���ro�i��!  $  6,118.00�

    Retirement for Religious                 $     651.00�

Mark Your Calendars 

December 16th:  Adoration & Benediction 

8:30 a.m. � 6:00 p.m, Please sign up �

December 17th:  Keep Christ In Christmas Poster 

Contest  Posters ar e due today! �

December 18th:  Children’s Choir Rehearsal �

6:00 p.m.�7:15 p.m.�

December 22nd:  Children’s Choir Rehearsal �

11:45 a.m.�1:00 p.m.�

December 24th:  Children’s Choir Rehearsal �

3:00 p.m.�

December 24th & 25th:  Christmas Masses�

Christmas Pageant/Children’s Choir 4:00 pm 12/24�

Christmas Eve Adult Choir 10:00  p.m. 12/24�

� Choir begins at 9:30 p.m.�

Christmas Day:  10:30 a.m.  12/25�

January 1st:  Holy Day of Obligation:  Solemnity of 

Mary, The Holy Mother of God   Mass at 10:30�

January 5th:  Monthly Rosary/Divine Mercy Chap-

let:  After  the 10:30 a.m.�Sunday Mass�

�

Sunday �

December 15�

3:00 p.m. Sacrament of 

Confirmation, St. Paul Cathedral�

Monday�

December 16�

8:30 a.m. � 5:30 p.m.  Adoration of 

the Blessed Sacrament�

 �

5:30 p.m.�6:00 p.m. Benediction �

6:00�7:00 p.m. Confessions in the 

Church�

Tuesday�

December 17�

8:30 a.m. Scr ipture Study & Faith 

Sharing�Church Hall�

Wednesday�

December 18�

6:00�7:15 p.m. Children’s Choir 

Rehearsal, Church Choir Loft�

Thursday�

December 19�

7:00 p.m. Choir  Rehear sal�Church 

(New?  Call Helen 978�928�3326)�

Friday�

December 20�

�

Saturday�

December 21�

�
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   A Message from Fr. Jim… 

   

 

Dear Friends,�

�

� Today in the Church we celebrate on this third Sunday of Advent what is called “Gaudete Sunday”.                     

Usually, you see the Priest in a rose vestment and the rose candle lit on the Advent Wreath. Have you ever                    

wondered about this day and why this is? Here are some things to know about this annual celebration in the 

Church*�

�

Why is the third Sunday of Advent known as Gaudete Sunday?�

Its name is taken from the entrance antiphon of the Mass, which is: Rejoice in the Lord always; again I 

say, rejoice. Indeed, the Lord is near. This is a quotation from Philippians 4:4�5, and in Latin, the 

first word of the antiphon is gaudete (Latin, “rejoice”; it's also pronounced with three syllables:                

gau�de�te)*�

�

What significance does this have?�

Advent is the season of preparing for the arrival of the Lord Jesus (both his first coming and his second 

coming), and by the third Sunday of Advent, we are most of the way through the season. Thus it is 

appropriate to rejoice as we see the goal of the season approaching: “The Lord is near.”*�

�

What is the appropriate liturgical color for this day?�

According to the rubrics: In this mass the color violet or rose is used. It can thus be either one. It 

doesn’t have to be rose; it can also be violet.*�

�

As we join together this                 

weekend, we have about 10 days until 

Christmas. Let us use this time,                      

preparing ourselves for this celebration   

in small ways.�

�

 Over the next 10 days, let us 

simply either give something up or take 

on something. It doesn’t have to be a 

Lenten type sacrifice; Just keep it            

simple, like no sweets until Christmas or 

making sure to pray a prayer like the 

Memorare each day (which I have 

listed here), asking for Mary’s Motherly 

intercession heading into Christmas. 

Please know you are in my continued 

prayers as we head towards Christmas. �

�

God Bless, �

 Fr. Jim   

 

 

        

*� The following are selected quotes from an          

Article Gaudete Sunday: 11 things to know and 

share… by Jimmy Akin; http://

www.ncregister.com/blog/jimmy�akin/gaudete�

sunday�11�things�to�know�and�share�.�  �

        



  Rutland Food Pantry 

 

 

As we reflect back on 2019, 

our hearts are filled with so 

much gratitude. Gratitude for 

all the support we receive from 

our community by way of                            

donations that have overflowed 

our shelves all year.  We are 

grateful to all who share with others about this 

ministry and spread the word of our needs. In               

addition, we are especially grateful for your 

thoughts and prayers for our families and                     

volunteers. �

�

Special thanks to our own team of volunteers, who 

sorted, moved, lugged and lifted for Thanksgiving 

and Christmas, hundreds of pounds of food, winter 

coats, and gifts. We are most grateful for their 

commitment to this ministry and their willingness 

to serve. �

�

To All of You... �

          From the bottom of our hearts  �

                                          Thank you!!! �

Each of us at the Rutland Food Pantry wishes you 

and your loved ones blessings and peace during 

this Christmas Season and in the New Year!�

Distribution Dates:�

Remembering Our Homebound Parishioners 

Christmas will be here soon. As you are making out your 

Christmas cards, please remember our 

homebound parishioners.  Christmas 

cards may be dropped in the collection 

basket and our Visitation     Ministry mem-

bers will get the cards to  our parishion-

ers.                  Thank you.   

 

 

 

�� Janet Ahearn�

�� Clea Blair�

�� Grace Carlson�

�� Jim Curtis�

�� Joyce Dolan�

�� Neil & Judith Donoghue�

�� Sandy Erickson�

�� Walter & Charlotte Lucier�

�� Kathy Healy�

�� Art McNutt�

�� Ellie Mohamed�

�� Dick Quinn�

�� Patricia Richards�

�� Ginny Ross�

�� Cele Todd�

�� Maggie Wilkins�

Date� Time�

January�

Thursday, January 09, 2020� 6:00 - 7:30 PM�

Saturday, January 25, 2020� 9:00 - 11:00 AM�

February�

Thursday, February 13, 2020� 6:00 - 7:30 PM�

Saturday, February 22, 2020� 9:00 - 11:00 AM�



�

 St. Patrick’s Cookbook Update 

Cookbooks are still available and make 

great Christmas Gifts! 

Get yours before they are gone! 

 

Cookbooks are $18.00.   

We’ve sold close to 200 books  

with a profit of over $2,000.   

We are getting closer to that Sound System Update.  

Thank you... 

                        �    Pledges Received to Date:  �

                                          $417,113�

             Goal by         Goal Amount   Percent To Goal�

              Diocese          $313,168          133%                      

�  St. Patrick’s     $600,000�      70%�                                                                                                                    

A special thank you to all who have supported St. Patrick’s 

in the Legacy of Hope Campaign. Although we have met 

our diocesan goal, we still have a ways to go to meet our 

parish goal. It’s surprising to see that out of 582 registered 

families only 90 have contributed to the campaign. That’s 

only 15%.  It’s easy to sit back and say “they don’t need my 

help now”. But if we are to address the current needs (as 

well as some future ones), we all need to do our part.                    

St. Patrick’s is special to us all, and it’s both a privilege and 

a responsibility for us all to support her. If you haven’t 

made a pledge yet, please prayerfully consider doing so. �

Thank you… 

            the Legacy of Hope committee.�

St. Patrick’s Knights of Columbus 

Keep Christ in Christmas 

Poster Contest 

All children, ages 5 through 14, are invited to partici-

pate in the “Keep Christ in Christmas” poster con-

test.  The goal of the program is to get young people  

involved in their faith and for us to witness their crea-

tivity and optimism!  By engaging the creative talents 

and imagination of our young people, we hope they 

will come to a deeper understanding of the true, spiritu-

al meaning of Christmas.  �

The winning posters will be displayed for Christmas 

and will encourage a deeper understanding of the holi-

day for all.  The deadline for submitting posters is 

Tuesday, December 17.  A group of judges will  nar -

row down the finalists in the three age groups (ages 5�

7,   8�10 and  11�14) so our parishioners can have the 

final vote on December 21 and 22 after all Masses.  �

The winners will be announced                                                            

at the 4 p.m. Christmas Eve Mass. �

We are waiting to see the beautiful results!�


